
"The poor should feel that they have in [us] real friends 
who seek only their good." 

- Mother Aubert 

Talofa lava, Malo e lelei , Kia Orana, Ni Sa Bula, Tena koutou katoa! 

PTFA MEETING 
Our PTFA’s next meeting is on Tuesday 3rd November at 
6pm at McDonalds Otara. This meeting will discuss up –
coming fundraising events. 
 

TOUCH TOURNAMENT 
Permission slips have been sent home for a touch tournament 
for our year 5&6 students on Tuesday 3rd November, at Lloyd 
Elsmore Park. 
 

SUSTAINABILITY TRIP 
Permission slips have also been sent home for a group of 
students to attend a sustainability day at Ambury Park, on 
Tuesday 3rd November. 
 

NATIONAL LIBRARY TRIP 
Permission slips have been sent home for a group of students 
to attend “ Speed Date an Author” at the National Library on 
Thursday 5th November. 
 
Permission slips have been sent home with our year 6 boys 
for a trip to the ITM 500 V8 fan day event on Friday 6th 
November. 
 

YEAR 7&8 POMPALLIER PILGRIMAGE 
Letters will be going home regarding the year 7&8 Pilgrimage 
next week. We are planning a meeting for parents to share 
more information. 
 

FUNDRAISING FOR POMPALLIER 
PILGRIMAGE 
Mrs Mika, Ms George and a group of year 8 girls raised 
$473.13 for the Pompallier Pilgrimage. This money will go 
towards food for the pilgrimage. 
 

STUDENT WORK 
On Friday our school had our All Saints Mass, our year 2 
students were asked to listen to Father and “describe in 
your own words what today’s reading was about.” 
 
God was on the throne. Many people came to God 
with their palms. They were holding branches. They 
were wearing white robe dresses.  
- Atiulagi Gatoloai room 4 
 
It was about God sitting on the throne blessing all 
the people. - Lavantaye Va’a-So’o room 4 

 
Room 7 year 3&4 had free choice writing on Friday, Junior 
Sau decided to write about the All Blacks. 
 

Dear Ma’a Nonu, 
I love the All Blacks.If you lose you keep trying. 
You are good at rugby Ma’a Nonu. 
I hope the All Blacks win the world cup. 
“Go the All Blacks.” “Good luck All Blacks.” 
I wish I was there. 
From Junior Sau. 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
School finishes:   1.30pm Tuesday 15th December 
School Prizegiving: Monday 14th December  
Team Prizegiving:  Friday 11th December 
Senior Graduation Mass: Thursday 10th December  
Nativity Play:  6.30pm, Thursday 10th December  
 

Father, 
Strengthen us by the prayers of all the saints, to be 
faithful to you and so attain the glories of heaven. 
Amen. 
 

Yours in Christ, 
Wiki Whittaker  

Today we celebrate all the saints, not only the famous ones. This solemnity lifts up saints we know and 
also acknowledges that there are many unrecognised holy ones who stand at the throne of God 

because of their holy lives. Johnôs First Letter tells us the God loved us and therefore we have become 
his children. The ultimate destiny of Godôs children will eventually be fully revealed. Then we will 
experience God and become like him. We will become saints; people who reflect Godôs glory. 

 

Matthewôs Beatitudes are lessons on how to live a Christian life and a guide to sainthood. The theme of 
the Beatitudes is complete trust in God. So, today we celebrate those who have shown us how to live 

with complete trust, and ask their support, as we try to follow their example. 
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MASS TIMES 
St John the Evangelist: 
Tues to Fri 5.30pm 
Saturday 8.00am 
Sunday  9.00am & 11.00am 
 

St Peter Chanel 
Tues to Fri 5.30pm 
Saturday 8.00am 
Sunday  10.00am 

MARIST COMMUNITY 
Fr Brian Prendeville sm 
Fr Soane Lomu sm 
Fr Earl Crotty sm  
Br Denis O’Brien sm 

ALL SAINTS & ALL SOULS 
How do Catholics celebrate funerals? 
 

First of all we always try as quickly as possible to visit those who have suffered a death in 
the family. Our first task is to pray with the family for the person who has died. Our parishes 
do this well. And we offer our help and assistance. We do this well. 
 

Then we prepare for the Requiem Mass, and the Burial. For this we can do better. 
 

Funerals are now longer, because we are able to keep bodies in a better condition. but the 
Christian custom, was to have three days before the Mass and the burial, imitating the 
death and resurrection of Jesus.  Our customs and our habits for funerals must be 
Christian, however, practices which are not Christian seem to come in. 
 

Catholic funerals are different from other funerals. Our greatest wish is to have the Mass 
offered for the person who has died. Sometimes though, the Mass is not in our thinking. 
Instead we want to spend time speaking of the person, and praising the person, and 
showing the person off. This has never been our custom. For the Catholic it is the witness 
of dying in Christ which expresses our hope for rising again with him.  
 

Other customs have crept in: long talking, long picture shows, long events, and spending a 
lot of money for what is a Christian event, the dying in Christ of the person, and our 
gathering in Christ for the person who has died.  
 
What does it gain the dead person, whether we have oysters on the head table or a simple 
meal? What can all the money do for the soul of the person, does it get the person to 
heaven? No they are more about us and about our needs than the person who has died. 
 

The Liturgy committee at St Peter Chanel has spent many meetings talking about how we 
conduct our Catholic funerals, and most would say that there is no proper place for people 
to be able to share, and to talk, and how this has now come into the Mass. They saw the 
need to witness about faith, but not about how good the person was at drinking, or rugby, 
or playing cards. 
 

It is a good discussion point to talk about how we practice our Catholic faith when we have 
funerals. The Catholic Church has a ritual for Catholic funerals and burials, and when this is 
not followed we lose our ability to proclaim Christ and His Risen Power. The purpose of it is 
to make all souls into Saints through the Power of Christ who changes mortal bodies’ into 
copies of his own immortal body, the Risen Lord. 

Fr Brian SM 

ST PETER CHANEL BOOKINGS 
Ben Maasi— (021) 075 1488.  

PARISH CALENDAR 
Sunday 1st November  

¶ 4.00pm Becoming Catholic Program at St John’s 

¶ 5.30pm Rosary and Benediction at St John’s  
Monday 2nd November  

¶ 12.00pm—Legion of Mary Rosary at the Cemeteries. 

¶ 7.00pm—All Souls Mass at St Peter Chanel  
Wednesday 4th November  

¶ 6.00pm Divine Mercy at St Peter Chanel  
Thursday 5th November  

¶ 6.00pm Divine Mercy at St John’s 
Saturday 7th November  

¶ 9.00am - St John’s For Life - Exercise at St John’s 

¶ 10.00am—Baptism Preparation at St John’s 

 
 
 

Sunday 1st November  
Solemnity of All SaintsYear B 

 
 
 

Revelations 7:2-4,9-14 
I saw an immense crowd, beyond hope of 
counting, of people from every nation, race, 
tribe and language. 
 

Psalm 22 
Lord, this is the people that longs to see 
your face. 
 

1 John 3:1-3 
We shall see God as he really is. 
 

Matthew 5:1-12  
Rejoice and be glad, for your reward will be 
great in heaven. 

 

YEAR OF CONSECRATED LIFE 2015 

St John the Evangelist 
Parish Legion of Mary 

 
Legion of Mary (Samoan): 

Every Saturday at 8.30am in the 
Parish Meeting Room 

 
Legion of Mary (English)                      

Every Monday at 5.30pm in the 
Cook Island’s Meeting Room.  

 
Legion of Mary (Intermediate) 

Every Monday at 5.30pm in the 
Parish Meeting Room 

 
Legion of Mary (Juniors)                  

Every Friday in school terms at 
3.00pm in the Meeting Room.  



 

USE OF THE GARAGE 
Fr Brian has agreed, with the consent 
of the Parish Council, to offer the old 
office the last building of the Garage 
section to be used by the preschool for 
their near five programmes. This will 
happen during the day and have little 
effect on the running of the parish.  
 

PLEDGE ENVELOPES 
There are still some pledge 
envelopes to be collected. The new set 
of envelopes are dated from today. If 
you still have not collected your pledge 
envelopes or want to register to receive 
these please see Rosa Ropati.  
 

COLUMBAN CALENDARS 
Calendars for the year 2016 are now 
available for purchase at $10.00 each. 
If you would like to purchase one 
please see Rosa Ropati. 
 

MARIST MESSENGERS 
Leota has agreed to sell the Marist 
Messenger. Every month we will get 15 
copies of the magazine.  Many people 
comment on the Daily Readings section 
that it helps them in their prayer and 
their getting ready for the readings at 
Mass. I agree I think it is excellent and 
well worth the little amount for a month. 

PARISH COUNCIL  
The Parish Council need 6 new 
councillors. If you would like to 
nominate someone, please fill out the 
form correctly and place the form in the 
box at the back of the church. 
Nominees must be registered 
Parishioners. Nominations close on 
Thurs 12th November. 
 

LITURGY NEWS 
Monday 2nd November, All Souls 
Day, Mass at St Peter Chanel 7pm. The 
Book of Remembrance is provided to 
write the names of your family members 
who passed away. This Book is 
available throughout the month of 
November, and will be present at Mass 
everyday. 
 

Anointing Mass. Saturday 7th 
November at 10am combined with St 
John Evangelist. There will be no 
8.00am Mass that morning. 

GALA DAY! GALA DAY! 
This year's Gala day will be held on 
Saturday the 14th of November 2015.  
The fundraising committee ask for the 
parish's support in the following. 
 

WHEEL OF FORTUNE: Donations in 
the form of meat packs, whole chickens 
or trays of eggs. There will be committee 
members at the church from Wed 11th 
Nov - Fri 13th Nov to receive any 
donations. These can also be collected 
on request. 
 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE MEETING 
9th November at 6.30pm. 
 

STALLHOLDERS FOR THE GALA 
DAY A meeting for all stallholders today,  
Sunday the 1st of November at 3pm. 

MARIST LAITY 
At St John’s a group of about 15 people 
have been meeting to explore what it is 
like to belong to the Society of Mary 
(Marists) as a lay person. People from St 
Peter Chanel are welcome to join this 
group or perhaps form a branch of the 
Society here at St Peter Chanel.  
 

The Marist Laity calls saints and sinners 
and is very simple—to live and act like 
Mary in the world. If you are interested 
please talk to one of the Marists.  

FEAST OF ALL SOULS -
LEGION OF MARY 
The legion of Mary will be saying the 
rosary at Papatoetoe and Mangere 
cemeteries on Monday, the Feast of All 
Souls (Commemoration of the Faithful 
Departed) starting at 12pm all are 
welcome, fa’afetai - Ameto Lauofo. 
  

2016 SACRAMENTS OF 
INTITIATION PROGRAM 
If you have a baptised child that will be 
turning 8 years old next year, they can 
receive the Sacraments of First  
Confession, Confirmation, and First 
Holy Communion. Enrolments are being 
called for now until the 13th December.  
 

ST JOHNS 4 LIFE 
Our parish exercise program, “St 
John’s 4 Life” this coming Saturday at 
9.00am at the school hall. Join us!   

THE FIRE 
Last Sunday night there was a fire in the 
old Youth room. The fire was noticed by 
people staying at the Marae; they tried 
to put the fire out. 
 

Brother Denis was awakened by the 
alarm going off, and rang the Fire 
Service. When they arrived they saw 
significant smoke and then upgraded 
the emergency level because of so 
many buildings around. 
 

It was started by a cigarette butt and 
took about twelve hours for it to ignite. 
There were many hundreds of butts, in 
that area. Remember, our whole parish 
site is non-smoking. Please be careful.  
 

It cost $1000.00 for the insurance 
excess. May be we will have to fine 
people that much because of the great 
risk of smoking on site.  
 

ALCOHOL 
It is embarrassing when visitors come to 
our parish and see all the alcohol cans 
and bottles littered all around the place. 
We are a no alcohol site. Please 
respect this.  
 

COMBINED CHOIR 
The combined choir for all parishioners, 
will practice this evening after Rosary 
and Benediction. All are welcome.  
 

PARISH GALA 
This years’ parish Gala will be held on 
Saturday 5th December. The 
fundraising committee invites you to 
help with the event in these ways: 

¶ Running a stall on the day. You can 

sell anything, however, we would like 
a variety of stalls. Be creative.  

¶ Supplying one of these prizes for the 

main raffle. 
 1. A whole pig. 
 2. A whole lamb 
 3. (The box of corned beef has  
  been donated. Thank you.)  

¶ Donating chickens or cans of corned 

beef, or other items for the quick fire 
raffles.  

¶ Helping with setting up and packing 

up on the day.  
If you can help in anyway with any of 
the above, please see Lagi Leapai, one 
of the fundraising committee or the 
Parish Office. Thank you.  

PLEASE PRAY FOR... 
Joshua Auimatagi, Linda Oliver, Ernest 
Petelo, Iosefa Polokaka, Troy Tuutaula, 
Linda Tumu, Miriama Felise, Tofaga 
Asiata, Mele Misa, Louis Salt, Pa Tony 
Brown, Faita Saolotoga, Muti Naniseni, 
Antonina Wong Chiu, Aloalii Sapau, 
Iosefa Taliaoa, Isaako Tila’Tia, Masae 
Toilolo, Tina Chansee Lane, Richard 
Va’afusuaga, Samu Ami, Viriama Ioane, 
Mafi Ioane, Hinemoa Mahoni, Christina 
Tuivasa Lu’uga, Damaris Banby Meti, 
Julienne Greig, Lisa Uti, Palelei 
Saumalu, Nick Conolly, Tanielu Aati 
 
 

BAPTISM PREPARATION 
The last preparation for baptism is at St 
Johns on the 7th November at 10am. 
There are three classes for parents and 
godparents. Please enrol in the office or 
with one of the leaders. 
 

ASSOCIATION OF MARY 
(MARIST LAITY) 
Any one who wishes to join the Society 
of Mary family and live as Mary did in the 
world is welcome to come to the 
Association of Mary meeting on 
November 5th at 6.15pm at St John’s 
Office.  
 

THANK YOU 
Thanks to all the organisers of the 
Rosary Walk last Sunday. This has 
become an important part of our 
parishes involvement with each other, 
and working together.  
 

WALK BY FAITH 
An opportunity to learn more about the 
riches of your faith, share with fellow 
Catholics, and study at your own pace. 
Contact the Diocesan Co-ordinator, 
Dianna Fouhy 09 378 7340. 

FEAST OF ALL SOULS 
The Feast of All Souls (Commemoration 
of the Faithful Departed) is tomorrow. 
There will be Mass at St John’s at 
5.30pm and at St Peter Chanel at 7pm. 

 
CATHOLIC CARING FOUNDATION 
Cup of Tea with the Bishop 
Bishop Pat would love you to join him at 
his house to celebrate the work of the 
Foundation for a cup of tea on Friday 
the 27th of November at 11.00am at 
Pompallier House, 30 New Street, St 
Mary’s Bay. Our Bishop’s Bake 
Christmas cakes will be available to 
purchase on the day – cash or cheque. 
Please RSVP to the Foundation on 360 
3045 or info@caringfoundation.org.nz 
by November the 13th. All welcome. 
 

YEAR OF MERCY 
We are preparing for the Year of Mercy 
called by Pope Francis beginning in 
December this year. We have so many 
areas of need in our community. Could 
we begin to think about and apply 
ourselves to work for things like a 
medical service with no fees, emergency 
housing for families, a night shelter for 
those who live on the streets, a way to 
provide care for those who cannot 
access education or healthcare because 
they are not residents in New Zealand? 
All of these things and how we can care 
for people are at the heart of mercy. 
This is the work of the Church, to bring 
Christ’s mercy to the world.  
 
 

THE CAUSE FOR CANONISATION 

MOTHER SUZANNE AUBERT 
Would there be some people from both 
parishes who would be ambassadors for 
Mother Aubert, the Home of 
Compassion Founder? The Diocese is 
asking that we appoint some people to 
raise the information and the 
understanding of this woman who could 
very be the first Saint of New Zealand.  
Please see the Office.  
 

NEXT SUNDAY’S MINISTRY ROSTERS 

ST PETER CHANEL 
10am 

ST JOHNS  
9.00am 

ST JOHNS  
11.00am 

TBC 
Sia’a Lauofo 

Sr Leiola 
Sidney Gray 
Imeleta Penn 

TBC Veronica Salua Kalala Feseetai 

Epi 
Ropeta 
Salome 
Tauiliili 
Uilisone 

Tuimavave 
Tuifaasisina 

Analosa 
Theresa 

Faaleo Lauofo 
Ema Faasoa 

Bridget Faimanatu 
Veisinia Vea 

Senia Sefo-Godinet 
Pio Sheck 

Malia Tanuto 
Sina Fuataga 
Afa Godinet 

Ana Amituanai 
Taumasina Aati 
Tolu Faumuina 
Faaea Lesoa 
Lote Saumalu 

Tanoai Mikaele Lafo 
Marieka Tunai 

Tuimaseve Pritchard 
Tamala Vitale 

 Tanuto Family Maori Community 

 

TODAY’S MINISTRY ROSTERS 
ST PETER CHANEL 

10am 
ST JOHNS  

9.00am  
ST JOHNS 
11.00am 

Ministers of the 
Word 

TBC 
Peter Autagavaia 

Agnes Mika 
Tongan Mass 

Commentator TBC Tala Autagavaia Tongan Mass 

Ministers of 
Holy                         

Communion 

Fuaava 
Fualaau 
Fatima 
Tusiga 

Fausitina 
Lima 

Amelia 
Katoaga 
Losalina 

Agnes Wilkinson 
Lasela Pereira 

Eseta Autagavaia 
Line Paulo 

Maria Puatolo 
Talaialo Autagavaia 

Monica Leafa 
Elifasa Ipiniu 

Savali Chan Foung 

Amelia Kaihea 
Ahoaloi Taulanga 

Siu Prescott 
Soane Vivili 

Lezly Church 
Christina Tilivea 
Malama Gray 
Aliitasi Sheck 

Malia Pou 

Gift Bearers  Blessings 2000 Tongan Mass 

 CARITAS BIBLES 
Caritas has asked us to support them in 
the “buy one and give one away” 
Poverty and Justice Bibles. We will be 
visited this month by a representative 
with more information 
 

FIT FOR MISSION                                                     
from Pope Francis. 
... when media and the digital world 
become omnipresent, their influence 
can stop people from learning how to 
live wisely, to think deeply and to love 
generously.  In this context, the great 
sages of the past run the risk of going 
unheard amid the noise and distractions 
of information overload.  #47 Laudato SI 
 

Take a day off this week from screens 
and devices.  Enjoy books and music, 
conversation, walks and talks with your 
family. 
 

ST PETER CHANEL PRE-
SCHOOL 
We have vacancies available at our 
preschool for both the rooms. Come 
along and enrol your child here at the St 
Peter Chanel Catholic Preschool and 
support your Church by enrolling your 
child here.  
 

We are offering 20 FREE ECE HOURS. 
If you are looking for quality care and 
education. Come and see us. Our 
teachers are NZ registered & graduates 
of Early Childhood Education. We have 
great outdoor & indoor environment 
offering a variety of challenges .We 
explore, play, laugh and develop 
friendships and faith. 
 

Our programmes are based on 
children’s interests and not neglecting 
their numeracy and literacy 
development. 
 

Our phone number is (09) 263 5756 
and we are open from Monday to Friday 
from 7.30am – 5pm. 
 
 


